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Ethics

Q. Employees in a high cost part of the country have had difficulty finding affordable housing in the county where they are employed. For this reason, relatively few employees can afford to live there. The issue of affordable housing affects a significant number of county workers, so the county government has supported affordable housing initiatives as one way to encourage more employees to live closer to their places of work. 

A developer has offered all individuals involved in the development project, including all government agencies, first choice in a new housing development. This allows the target group the opportunity to purchase homes before they become available to the general public. There is no discount on the price of the lots or the houses. 

Several of the department directors have expressed interest in participating. The county manager requires that all department directors agree to follow the ICMA Code of Ethics as a condition of employment. Are there ethical concerns? 

A. While the employees who want to take advantage of the offer may not have any official duties with the developer, this deal could create an appearance of favoritism. If the county decides to permit employees to participate in the program, the elected officials should be asked to vote to approve the action and make it clear that the offer is made to all "trade partners." 

Ethics advice is a popular service provided to ICMA members. The ICMA Executive Board members who serve on the Committee on Professional Conduct review the inquiries and advice published in PM magazine. ICMA members who have questions about their obligations under the ICMA Code of Ethics are encouraged to call Martha Perego at 202/962-3668. 

